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Synod to meet and Yorkshire Churches get busy
[bookmark: _Hlk174525457]As you may have gathered, the Spring meeting of the Yorkshire Synod will be taking place on Saturday 8th March at Heckmondwike URC. This is the first time I ever remember the Synod meeting there, so I’d like to take this opportunity to thank the Members and Elders at Heckmondwike for extending the invitation to meet at their place and I hope that we can do them proud by attending the meeting in whatever role you hold. The digital papers have been sent out to all church representatives, but if you would like a copy, please let the office know via the usual e-mail at office@urcyorkshire.org.uk. This invitation to join is all the more poignant in that we will not be streaming the meeting, so all the activities will be on-site, although I have heard that the October meeting may be more digitally accessible. However, I’ll give a report of the meeting in the next issue of the Briefing due out on 13th March.
I have been bowled over by all the e-mails letting me know of all the activities that have been happening around Synod. As you’ll see, we have high culture with the World Poety Day events in our Hull Churches, the celebration of a faithful member in Otley, retreats to Holy Island and news that tickets are now available for the Big Day Out.
In addition to that, the Children and Youth Team are asking you to engage with the many events that are happening this spring. In particular the Grandfaith and the Youthscape courses which are aimed at fostering better inter-generational relations.
One thing to note that the deadline for the denominational Discipleship Development Fund grants is at the end of March. Philippa Linton, the administrator for the denominational Education & Learning team has sent a comprehensive reminder which also lists the projects the fund supports – including our Hull Churches foray into the World Poetry Day activities. Please consider how you could utilise this fund through your church activities and apply.
Finally, my usual further call for folk to help in the running of Synod. We are always looking for people to help in the mission and direction of Synod and the URC in general. If you know of anyone who you feel could help, or if you feel as though you have a gift to offer, please follow that call and get in touch with either myself at clerk@urcyorkshire.org.uk or our Moderator Rev Jamie Kissack at moderator@urcyorkshire.org.uk. If you time it right, I may even ask Synod to appoint you on March 8th!!!

If you have any news of welcoming people into Church, stories of celebration and hope or even notices of future events, please let me know by dropping me a line at clerk@urcyorkshire.org.uk and I’ll showcase it in the next edition, due out on Thursday 13th March 2025.
Thank you
[bookmark: _Hlk178078653]Tim Crossley
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BIG DAY OUT 2025: [image: A screen shot of a phone][image: A poster for a sculpture park]Tickets Now on Sale
The Yorkshire Synod BIG Day Out is upon us. We are so excited to gather on Saturday 17 May 2025 at the Yorkshire Sculpture Park to share friendship together. Tickets are now on sale and to book you can either use the QR code here or go through this link: https://shorturl.at/Z2CPu
The Yorkshire Synod is subsidising entry tickets. Adult entry tickets are usually £9.50 each, but the subsidised prices are Age 26+ £5.50, Age 18-25 £3.50 and under 18’s are completely FREE. Please add all under 18’s onto your booking as we do have to give final numbers to the staff for health and safety purposes. If you are struggling to book online, please contact the synod office. Finally, the Synod Mission Fund is also offering grants to cover travel costs. Please enquire at the synod office at office@urcyorkshire.org.uk or contact the Clerk at clerk@urcyorkshire.org.uk
This is an event for all ages to come and enjoy together, and we encourage you to publicise this widely and invite all your church contacts. This includes all groups that use the Church building including slimming world, dance class, uniformed organisations etc, any neighbouring churches and any friends/relatives of all who have an association with the church.
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More news from the Children and Young People’s Synod team
There is a lot happening around Synod this spring, and these events need to be shared around Synod so that you can be promoting and encouraging in your own churches and groups. 
[image: A purple card with a cross and images of people

AI-generated content may be incorrect.]GrandFaith.
The material is largely based on the ‘Grandparenting for Faith’ material by BRF and is a 4-week course for grandparents who would like to feel encouraged and equipped to share their faith with their grandparents. Our churches are full of grandparents so please do share with those you feel might be interested!




[image: A close-up of a flyer

AI-generated content may be incorrect.]Youthscape Essentials Course
This is a 10 month course (one session per month) which has been put together for all those who already do, or who would like to work with young people. Each session of this course offers an insight into contemporary culture or research into young people’s lives, a practical skill to learn and develop and a personal characteristic which can be applied to building effective relationships with young people. It really is an insightful and useful course. This course and the GrandFaith course are being delivered by Megan Tillbrook and my Five Northerly CYDO+ colleagues. 
[image: ]There are still a few more days to book onto the Youth Leaders Gathering in March. This is a unique opportunity to gather with other youth leaders in URC’s in the UK, and to share the company and knowledge of Ali Campbell, who will be delivering part of the weekend’s program. If you know anyone who may be interested, please pass it on and let them know that the synod will contribute to their costs. 

Youth FORUM 2025
[image: A group of people standing on a brick wall
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AI-generated content may be incorrect.]Three forums so far have been planned for 2025. The first gathering is on 29th March at Heckmondwike URC. As part of the day we will be going to a local Pottery Barn for a pottery wheel lesson and some pot painting. Other sessions include gathering at the Stag Community Church – Herringthorpe URC on Saturday 5th July, then on November 15th at St Andrew’s Roundhay.
Use the QR code or the following link to book: https://buytickets.at/theunitedreformedchurchyork.../1546359 

[image: ]Joined up Conference 
is for all who have a role in ministering and working with children and young people. It would be great if we could increase the URC presence at this conference, which is in Sheffield next door to Central URC. This year is the 10th anniversary of the conference and they are thrilled to have Nick & Becki Drake keynoting and leading the worship. Please do consider attending and sharing with those in leadership and working with children and young people. 
Finally, some of you may be aware that the URC is part of the Intergenerate UK network and that there is a series of webinars being produced over 2025 about intergenerational worship. The webinar in February is around preaching. Information can be found here: https://padlet.com/URCCYW/training-events-and-opportunities-pb0xf9hbk6xawrq8 
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For everyone interested in how worship affects mission
Theme: What if God is Child?
Dates: 11am on 8th March – 3.30pm on 9th March 2025
Venue: Luther King Centre, Manchester
Costs: 	Residential: £200, 	Non-residential: £120
Who is it for? Anyone intrigued by the idea of the childlikeness of God – in the midst of the smallest experiences; apparently weak but disruptive; curious, playful and imaginative; raging and dancing – and what this might mean for worship and mission. Anyone drawn to Bible explorations, creative workshops and more – and who is interested in imagining things differently.
For more information and to register, visit –
https://northerncollege.co.uk/ewc-march-2025/ 


A Call for Prayer
[image: ]
Ann-Marie Nye in the Communications department at URC Church House, Premier Christian Radio has got in touch asking for some prayers from the Joint Public Issues Team or any from the wider URC family.

Prayers will be broadcast on Premier’s Prayers of Hope with Ian Britton on Sundays at 7pm, a link to some of his programmes is here: https://www.premier.plus/prayers-of-hope-with-ian-britton 

To submit a prayer, all you need to do is:
1)	introduce yourself: name/ role in church/department and geographical area
2)	Pray whatever is on your heart
3)	No more than 90 seconds.

How to record your prayer
1)	Find a quiet place and use the voice recorder function on your mobile phone
2)	Keep your phone still, for example by laying it flat on a table, but near to you.
3)	Record your prayer and then send the file to Ann-Marie Nye at Church House, whose e-mail address is ann-marie.nye@urc.org.uk.  

Please follow this format, and feel free to submit a prayer yourself or share across your networks. Prayers received anytime between now and 28 February would be greatly appreciated.


Lay Preachers’ and Worship Leaders’ Weekend
 
“Hope in a Troubled World"
 
25th – 27th July 2025 
(Friday teatime to Sunday lunch)

at Wydale Conference Centre, Brompton by Sawdon near Scarborough  www.wydale.org

[image: Free woman hope clouds illustration]

We are excited that Hannah Fytche, Associate New Testament Tutor at Westminster College, will be our main speaker at the conference, and that we will be joined by our Moderator, Rev Jamie Kissack.

This weekend will again be paid for by Synod and grants so you will only need to cover your travel costs.

To register your place, contact:
office@urcyorkshire.org.uk or 0113 289 8490. 

For any queries, contact Kath at: 
kathlonsdale@talktalk.net  
01274 315203 or 07759525936
                                                                                                                                                        [image: ]
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World Poetry Day events in the Hull Area Team churches

The Hull Area Team of churches are marking World Poetry Day this year with a series of events that will thrill poetry lovers from across the city and the East Riding. 
Each congregation will play host to a different talented writer – each bringing their own unique verbal skills to an eager audience. 
[image: A person in a suit and tie holding glasses]On Thursday 20th March Zion URC in Cottingham will play host to Paul Cookson, the poet in residence for the National Football Museum and the “poet laureate” for the rock band Slade. Paul is a veteran performer with dozens of books to his name and a good line in jokes and music too. Paul is well known for his fun, family friendly shows and will definitely bring the laughter with him. 
On Friday 21st March (World Poetry Day) St Ninian’s & St Andrew’s on Chanterlands Avenue in Hull will explore the complicated legacy of ‘Hull’s Most Famous Librarian’ in an event marking 70 years since the publication of Philip Larkin’s volume ‘The Less Deceived’. Stewart Henderson, a celebrated  poet and feted broadcaster will celebrate the Larkin legacy while the evening will also feature young people from Wyke Sixth Form college. 
[image: A person and person holding a dog]On Saturday 22nd March Christ Church in Swanland will welcome Adrian and Bridget Plass who are set to bring an ‘evening of laughter and tears.’ Adrian Plass, the writer of the enormously popular ‘Sacred Diary’ series among a host of other (more recent) books will bring his trademark wit and wisdom as he and Bridget explore a series of stories and poems in this event which may have you rolling in your seats, but won’t leave a dry eye in the house. 
Each event will begin at 7pm and tickets are priced at £8/£5 (concessions), tickets will be available on the door or in advance via the ‘Community Events’ tab on the Hull team website: https://www.hullurcchurches.org.uk/peoplesartgallery20.htm 
The team minister, Revd Dr Simon Cross, said: “Each of our churches sits in a unique community – the range of poets we’re hosting reflects the variety of people who live in and around the different congregations.”
As well as performing in Zion in the evening Paul Cookson will be leading a poetry workshop in the local high school in the day time, while the World Poetry Day celebration at St Ninian’s & St Andrew’s will feature support from the Philip Larkin Society and the voices of young people from the nearby Wyke Sixth Form college. The event in Swanland is set to be an ecumenical celebration, as members from the other churches in the village join neighbours and friends in enjoying the work of the beloved Christian writer. 

Philip Henderson photo credit:  John de Garis





Discipleship Development Fund Deadline

Philippa Linton, the administrator for the denomination’s Education & Learning committee has sent the following to remind us of the upcoming deadline of 31st March for applications for Discipleship Development Fund Large Grants.  
For the Large Grant, around £5,000 per award per year is available to recognised groups within the URC.  Grants can be put towards any purpose that will contribute to the Discipleship Development of lay people in or connected with the URC.  Multi-year projects can be supported for up to three years and a tapered approach to funding is encouraged.  Applications for grants that only partially fund a project are acceptable, but the application will need to identify the source of the other funds.  Any recognised group can apply, but if the group applying is not an Assembly Committee or a Synod, it will need to gain approval for its application from their Assembly Committee or Synod. Applicants need to clearly demonstrate how the grant will be used to develop discipleship and lifelong learning within the URC. That means that it needs to be approved by our Yorkshire Synod Ministries Committee, and to do so, please drop a line to them via office@urcyorkshire.org.uk.


Over the past few years, the DDFLGAG (Discipleship Development Fund Large Grants Award Group) has awarded grants to a variety of projects encouraging people’s discipleship across the URC.  These include: 
· Funding for a Children’s and Family Worker in Birmingham
· Funding for a Discipleship Development Worker at Cheltenham URC
· Two ‘Leading Your Church into Growth’ conferences run by the five northerly Synods
· Two retreat days run by the Leeds URC Partnership Retreat for churches across the Partnership
· Funding to take a youth group from Thamesmead to a Christian festival
· A Worship and Bible Hub in North Wales
· ‘Faithful Flourishing Day’ in Northern Synod
· A 3-year initiative supporting the discipleship of Trans and Gender Non-conforming people in Oxford
· Funding for marginalised and minoritised families and individuals to attend the URC Holiday Forum
· A World Poetry Day in Hull, to encourage the discipleship of local church people

And many more!   Please spread the word as we are always open to receiving more applications.  All the information about how to apply can be found here – it is important that anyone applying follows all the criteria, including if requested the submission of church accounts:  https://urc.org.uk/your-faith/developing-your-faith/discipleship-development-fund/ 

Application forms then should be emailed to: secretaryeandl@urc.org.uk    
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Andy Jackson, URC Head of Communications has sent the following, with links to several of the new videos available to download from the URC’s YouTube channel. Hopefully those who lead services or who are organising supporting events can download them so that they can be shown to a wider audience. You can find the following new videos on the URC’s YouTube channel, www.youtube.com/URCUK 

Legacies of Slavery
A video about the trip to Jamaica where the Revd Tessa Henry-Robinson delivered the confessions and apology from the URC for the role played by its forebears in transatlantic slavery, and the failure to dismantle the continuing legacies which blight our world today. Part of an ecumenical pilgrimage to learn more about the legacies of slavery, the trip included Karen Campbell, the URC's Secretary for Global & Intercultural Ministries: https://youtu.be/vYGfPh1za1c
· Watch an interview with Tessa about the purpose and meaning of the trip: https://youtu.be/AQmiJ-XDqis
· Watch an edited version of the video followed by an interview by Dr Steve Tomkins and the Revd Geoff Felton, Moderator of the URC’s Mersey Synod, who spent his sabbatical learning more about the impact of slavery around the world. https://youtu.be/O9iTASkQ2_s
· Read more about this work on the URC website: https://urc.org.uk/who-we-are/what-we-do/legacies-of-slavery/

Supporting Ukrainian Refugees
The conflict in Ukraine is three years old, and it is estimated that up to a million people have been killed or wounded. After the devastation of the Second World War across the UK, communities belonging to the Reformed Church in Transcarpathia collected funds and sent them over to the Reformed churches that now makes up the United Reformed Church.  The URC is now helping out the church family in western Ukraine: https://youtu.be/grZ3zCfhicU 

What is a Synod?
An introduction to the 13 Synods in Wales, Scotland and England: https://youtu.be/zpiEJbPdsO4. This accompanies the What is the URC? video: https://youtu.be/cee0NbrYtvE 

An introduction to the Nominations Committee
Members of the new URC Nominations Committee introduce themselves and how the drive to safer recruitment is having a positive impact on the committees and volunteers that help the church in its life and mission: https://youtu.be/m8wSrjCxJEs?si=hvIN9GCtnaacyZie 

With warmest wishes,
Andy Jackson
Head of Communications, The United Reformed Church

             		
                      Stainbeck United Reformed Church   [image: A blue fish and cross on a black background
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 and
West Park United Reformed Church
Leeds
are looking for an 
Administrator 

We wish to jointly appoint an administrator to join our team of volunteers and ministers in maintaining our current programme of activities and further developing our mission to our local communities

The administrator will primarily support our churches in relation to room bookings, compliance requirements and supplies replenishment

This role will suit a proactive person with excellent administrative, computer and communication skills and willing to work on their own initiative

We are seeking a self-employed person
Pay will be at a weekly rate of £240
(Based on £16/hour for an average 15 hour week)
This package is negotiable for the right person

Closing date for applications 31 March 2025 with interviews held week beginning 7 April

To express an interest or for more information please contact Revd Angela Hughes:
 07752 904317
✉ angela.hughes1@icloud.com
										
         Children, Youth & Families Worker
in the church and the community
in Stocksbridge, Sheffield
A five year post to develop both church-based and secular work with children, young people and families.
· to support two churches which have existing children’s work 
· Junior Church in one and Children’s Club in the other
· to develop activities of wider interest and support to young families
The new post will work in two churches, in Stocksbridge, near Sheffield.
· Christ Church, a URC/Methodist LEP, with a wide range of church and community activity and a newly created children and families suite.  A URC Child-Friendly Certified Church.
· The Stocksbridge Christian Centre,  a Methodist/Anglican LEP which hosts the Food Bank, the Community Outlet and a new family learning space.
35 hours a week, £25,116 per year.  Full-time 5-year Fixed Term Contract
Information Sheet, Background Paper and Application Form can be downloaded from the Christ Church website at www.christchurchonline.org
Applications must be returned to ianlucraft@btinternet.com by 9.00 am on Monday 7th April 2025
Informal prior enquiries or a request to discuss the post by phone, can be made to Rev Ian Lucraft, minister for both churches, by email:  ianlucraft@btinternet.com
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[bookmark: _Hlk188521302]The General Assembly has recommended that URC members and groups widen/deepen their understanding of some of the fundamental issues as to why the conflict in Israel and the occupied Palestinian territory seems so intractable.

[image: A person holding a sign

AI-generated content may be incorrect.][image: A person smiling for a picture]The Interfaith Enabling Group together with Commitment for Life are hosting a series of online events, continuing with:

30 April - EXPLORING APARTHEID & THE OCCUPATION with Charlotte Marshall, Director, Sabeel Kairos UK
and
18 June - ANTISEMITISM with Nathan Eddy, Co-Director, Council of Christians and Jews

For more information and a link to the webinars please contact commitmentforlife@urc.org.uk.
_______________________________________
Revd Dr Kevin Snyman
Programme Officer, Global Justice, Partnerships, & Inter Faith Relations

Retreat to Holy Island
[image: A group of people sitting around a table

AI-generated content may be incorrect.]Organised by their Children’s, Youth and Families worker, elders and members of Shiregreen URC, Sheffield spent 5 days on a creative and reflective retreat on Lindisfarne.
[image: Two women standing in front of a sign

AI-generated content may be incorrect.]Spending time to worship in an evening with the Northumbrian Community and in the morning at the St. Cuthbert’s Centre, led by it’s minister, Rev Kay Blackwell.
Activities included creating collages, felt pictures, collages and dream catchers using natural materials such as shells and pebbles.
[image: A person standing next to a bicycle
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AI-generated content may be incorrect.]Cycling for the brave, walking for the well wrapped up and paddling the pilgrim route across to the island for the foolhardy. Altogether a time of inspiration and bonding. To be recommended!
[image: A painting of a boat and rocks on a table
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[image: A person sitting at a table writing on a book
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SAFEGUARDING
[bookmark: _Hlk185240089]The Safeguarding team have asked that you are reminded that they are available 24 hours a day, seven days a week and 365 days a year (and even 366 days in Leap Years!!). Details can be found on the Yorkshire website at https://urcyorkshire.org.uk/safeguarding/ and any query, either by phone or by e-mail at safeguarding.1and4@urc.org.uk will be answered within 24 hours.
[bookmark: _Hlk182552847]
SAFEGUARDING TRAINING COURSES
The following Safeguarding Training courses are now available for 2025.
All these courses are to be held via zoom and to book a place please contact Paula Kitson – paulakitson.1and4@urc.org.uk
Wednesday 19th March 2025 - 10am – Refresher training
Friday 11th April 2025 – 10am – Intermediate training
Monday 28th April – 7.00pm – Advanced training
Wednesday 7th May 2025 – 2pm – Refresher training
Thursday 5th June 2025 – 7pm – Refresher training




Delegated Hiring Authority
This is a brief note of advice to all you Church Secretaries out there. Some time ago, in 2017, the Yorkshire Congregational Union (Inc) were advised that legally they are responsible for any hiring of church premises to third parties.  Accordingly, churches were invited to accept delegated authority from the Trust for temporary, occasional or intermittent third party hiring.
For those who accepted, this means that the authority for hiring your premises has been delegated to your Elders, and the YCU requires a six-monthly return of hirings (to June 30th and December 31st each year).
We are quite short on returns at present, so if your church has not already completed its return, I hope that it can be completed and returned to us at the earliest convenience. If you require a reminder of how to do it and the forms that are used, please contact our Trust officer at trust@urcyorkshire.org.uk.

And Finally
SIGNIFICANT MILESTONES AT THE BRIDGE CHURCH, OTLEY.
[image: A group of people standing around a cake]
The Bridge Church in Otley, West Yorkshire has celebrated the significant milestones of one of their church members. Last October, Joan Wiseman celebrated her 100th birthday and the church provided a cake for Joan to cut, and all the members signed a card to mark the occasion. Pictured with Joan is her (younger) brother, Malcolm and sister-in-law, Marjorie, together with the Bridge Church Secretary, John Eveleigh.
[image: A person and person sitting in a church]Then, at their service on 23rd February, the same member celebrated the 80th anniversary of her becoming a member of the then Otley Congregational Church.
Joan, is pictured with Minister, Rev Jason McCullagh, who presented her with a certificate to mark the occasion. 

Presenting the certificate Jason said ‘I have presented many long service awards to church members over the years, but I have never presented one to mark someone’s 80th anniversary, and I doubt I will ever do so again!’. 


If you have a good news story from your part of the Synod or something that you feel would enhance the work of Synod in 2025, drop me a line at clerk@urcyorkshire.org.uk and I’ll make sure it hits the back page!!

You can also keep an eye on all our social media platforms for news; on the website at Home - URC Yorkshire Synod, at United Reformed Church in Yorkshire - Home | Facebook and Wilderness URC Yorkshire - Home | Facebook, the YouTube page at URC Yorkshire - YouTube and the Twitter (X) page at URC in Yorkshire (@URCYorkshire) / Twitter.
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GrandFaith

Being a grandparent can be a joyful
chapter of life. Sharing your faith with your
grandchildren can be a part of this, but it
can be challenging.

Join us on this four week course. We offer
you tools and skills to equip you to share
your faith with your grandchildren.

This free course runs for four weeks -
« Wednesday, 26th February 7pm - 9pm
+ Wednesday, 5th March 7pm - 9pm
« Wednesday, 12th March 7pm - 9pm
* Wednesday, 19th March 7pm - 9pm

Use the QR code or the web link to book:
httpsi//shorturl.at/nkiOQ
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